
CENWP-OD-B                  04 January 2024 
 
MEMORANDUM FOR THE RECORD  
 
SUBJECT: 24BON001 MFR units OOS due to oil sheen 
 
 
On Wednesday 03 January 2024 at approximately 0940, Bonneville personnel observed an oil 
sheen at the north end of PH1 tailrace.  
 
To accommodate an inspection by BON spill response team, U6 and U10 were taken OOS.  The 
spill response team boat was deployed at 1030 to place oil booms and collect an oil sample.  The 
sample will be sent to a lab for analysis. 
 
The estimated sheen size was 10’ x 80’. The sheen was not observed beyond the tailrace. Plans 
for a full inspection and investigation of both units to determine the source of this oil sheen are 
currently underway. Units 6 and 10 will remain OOS until the source of the leak can be 
determined.  
 
While U6 and U10 are OOS, U1, U9, and U3 (when it returns to service) will be the priority 
units. 
 
 

Sincerely, 
Bonneville Project Fisheries 

  


